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June 16, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Filing Center 
P.O. Box 1088 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, Oregon  97301 
 
 Re: Withdrawal of Tariff Advice No. 16-17  
  Docket No. UE 316 – In the Matter of the Application of IDAHO POWER 

COMPANY for Authority to Increase Its Rates for Electric Service to Recover 
Costs Associated with the North Valmy Power Plant. 

 
Attention Filing Center: 
 
 On December 28, 2016, Idaho Power Company (“Idaho Power” or “Company”) filed 
revised Schedule 92, Coal Plant Operating Life Adjustment, pursuant to the Procedural 
Schedule adopted in Docket No. UE 316, Idaho Power’s request for authority to incorporate 
the revenue requirement impacts associated with the North Valmy Power Plant.  The tariff 
sheet reflected the rates resulting from Idaho Power’s proposed increase in the Company’s 
Oregon jurisdictional revenue requirement of $1,056,800.  On June 12, 2017, the Public Utility 
Commission of Oregon Staff, the Citizens’ Utility Board of Oregon, and Idaho Power filed a 
stipulation resolving all issues associated with Idaho Power’s request, agreeing to an increase 
in the Oregon jurisdictional revenue requirement of $1,056,800 effective July 1, 2017.  
Because the stipulation states that the Oregon jurisdictional revenue requirement will be 
collected from customers through base rates rather than Schedule 92, the Company is 
withdrawing Tariff Advice No. 16-17 and will submit a compliance filing to update base rate 
tariff sheets resulting from the final order in this docket.   
 
 If you have any questions regarding this withdrawal, please call Senior Regulatory 
Analyst Courtney Waites at (208) 388-5612.   
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Wendy L. McIndoo 
Office Manager 
Enclosures 
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